
Freeman’s Endowed Church of England Junior
Academy Newsletter

'Let us not love with words or speech but with actions and in truth.' 1 John 3:18

The weather has really changed this week and

we have endured a wide range of different

types of weather across the last few days!  We

have had sunshine, wind, rain, warm days and

chilly days - please do make sure your child

brings a coat to school every day!

Parents Evenings
This term we are looking forward to offering Parent Consultations on

Tuesday 19th October and Wednesday 20th October.  We will be
sharing booking details with you next week - please look out for the

information email.

Harvest
Classes are currently planning their
Harvest Celebrations and we are looking
forward to sharing these with you over the

coming weeks. We will also be asking for donations of dried food to take to
our local FoodBanks - each class will have a class box for donations during
the week beginning 18th October - please donate whatever you can spare!
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Our Values Champions this week are:

Year 3:          Galia

Year 4:          Toma

Year 5:          Tifani

Year 6:           Bobby

Well done to all of our Values Champions!

Stars of the Week:

Year 3: Dahl Class: Lexi Donaldson Class: Ivy

Year 4: Kerr Class:  Charlie Zephaniah Class: Lacey

Year 5:                    Rowling Class: Jake Horrowitz Class: Lexi

Year 6: Pulman Class: Erin Morpurgo Class:  Christina

Well done to all of Stars of the Week for showing outstanding behavior and excellent effort in their work.

Presentation Awards
Year 3: Dahl Class: Hattie Donaldson Class: Faith

Year 4: Kerr Class:     Zahraa Zephaniah Class: Karina

Year 5:                    Rowling Class: Ayush Horrowitz Class: Leanne

Year 6: Pulman Class:  Isabelle Morpurgo Class: Jakub

Headteacher Awards
Kyron
Casey

Dojo Champions of the Week

Our Class of the Week with the highest number of Dojo points is
Donaldson Class with 790 Dojo points!

Our House of the Week with the highest number of Dojo points is the Mercedes house!
Awards achieved outside of school

Ruth (Year4):  Royal School of Ballet Grade 1  (Merit) and Level 1 Dance Modern Theatre  Grade 1 Awards
Rhoda: (Year 3) Level 1 Modern Dance Award and R&D Dance Club award for outstanding performance over the past term.
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Great Work!
Year 4

In R.E, we have composed and presented our individual prayers, which
have been displayed in our class prayer book.

These prayers will be shared within our daily worship at the end of the day.
Here are two prayers written by Jakub and Kirsten.

Art this week focused on the skill of monoprinting and using different tools and techniques to create line, texture and
pattern.  Children evaluated the different tools they used and then applied their skills to create a piece of work inspired

by Edgar Degas’ painting ‘A woman seated beside a vase of flowers’.

These beautiful vase paintings were created by Ruth, Edie, Marija and Julia.

We are so incredibly proud of our children. Having had a period of home learning, children returned to school to plan
and write a section of a story
with a focus on descriptive
language of the setting. The
work produced was of a
fabulous standard, the
presentation was amazing and
the atmosphere the children
created with their vocabulary
would entice anybody to a
rainforest!

These 2 examples are from
Zahraa and Charlie
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Finally, our year 4’s have been into our garden area during our Science session to search for signs or vertebrates
and invertebrates.  Firstly, we clarified the meaning of these words and researched examples of them, then the
children created tally charts to be able to collect data of the different insects and animals they saw, classifying
them as vertebrates or invertebrates.  They were particularly excited by the woodlice and the squirrel seen.  The
children then used a computer program called 2graph to present their findings.  We had a fabulous afternoon
during which the children demonstrated incredible behaviour and our school values brilliantly.  They were very
respectful of our environment and Gods’ living creatures.  A special well done to Finley and Brogan for your
fabulous explanations in class and to Daniella for presenting her data.

School Information

Recycled School Uniform
Thankyou for all of the donations of unused uniform that families have been
donating - we have been thrilled that so many parents are purchasing pieces of
of uniform! Any money received from uniform sales will go towards buying
playground equipment for the children.

We will try to have the uniform on sale after school on a Thursday and Friday -
look out for us in the playground near the seating area.

School Jumpers £3.00   PE Sweatshirts £2.00   Trousers and Skirts £1.50  Ties £1.50.
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We love gardening!
Please help us to collect tokens

for free gardening equipment for
the school from Morrisons -

please follow the instructions
below to get started!

Thankyou!
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